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February 2020 Issue  

òWhat does the Bible say about éó sermon series: The votes have been tabulated! In response to the  

congregational survey on topics for this sermon series we will offer the following sermons in February: 

 

February 2 (8:30 & 11:00 am)  

 Communion  

 Rev. Jeff Tindall preaching on Matthew 25: 31-46 

 òWhat does the Bible say about salvation?ó 

 

February 9 (8:30 & 11:00 am)  

 Congregational Meeting  

 Rev. Matt Fricker preaching on Matthew 8: 5-13 

 òWhat does the Bible say about military service?ó 

 

February 16 (8:30 & 11:00 am)  

 Rev. Jeff Tindall preaching on Luke 22: 36-38 
 òWhat does the Bible say about guns?ó 

    

February 23 (8:30 & 11:00 am)  

 Rev. Jeff Tindall preaching on Acts 8: 26-38 

 òWhat does the Bible say about homosexuality and gay marriage, Part 1?ó 
  

  

February 2020  

In ter face  
John McMillan Presbyterian Church 

Our mission is to provide a way for the community to 

Know, Serve and Glorify God! 

Back in 2018, Pastor Matt and I offered daily devotionals during Lent based on the 

parables of Jesus. As I was writing mine, I wondered what it must have been like to 

actually listen to Jesus. How would Jesus teach those who followed him about God 

in a way they could understand him? Listening to Jesus would have been hard work 

for most of his followers who were uneducated and illiterate. To understand the 

message, they would have needed to hear the message in a form that was both un-

derstandable and somewhat captivating. And Jesus did just that. He used illustra-

tions that were based on his listenersõ everyday experiences. Those illustrations 

would òspeakó to the people in language that they were familiar with, comfortable 

with, and open to. We call those illustrations parables. They allowed the followers 

to learn about God in a memorable way. In fact, parables represent a substantial 

part of the teachings of Jesus, forming approximately one third of his recorded 

teachings. They seem to have been memorable and effective. 

So, hereõs the problem. Those everyday experiences are thousands of years old and 

were everyday experiences we do not experience every day in 2020. We have 

trouble understanding them. And so, we have trouble understanding what Jesus 

wanted us to understand. That is why we used them for the devotionals. We tried 

to update the language and make them familiar, comfortable and accessible to mod-

ern ears. Our goal was to teach our òfollowersó the same lessons in a modern 

form. In other words we tried to teach the messages of the parables in a way Jesus 

might have taught them today. 

So, how would Jesus teach his followers today? If we want to follow Jesusõ lead in 

making his messages understandable and memorable, we should periodically evalu-

ate how we communicate Jesusõ lessons about God and make sure we are making 

those lessons understandable and memorable. The main place we teach those les-

sons to adults is during our worship services. But we also do it through our fellow-

ship and music and mission. So, again, if we want to be like Jesus, perhaps we need 

to evaluate the effectiveness of our worship, mission and ministry to make sure we 

are doing our best to provide understandable and memorable lessons about God. 

According to the August 23, 2016 Pew Research Center study: 

Fully 83% of Americans who have looked for a new place of worship say the quali-

ty of preaching played an important role in their choice of congregation. Nearly as 

many say it was important to feel welcomed by clergy and lay leaders, and about 

three-quarters say the style of worship services influenced their decision about 

which congregation to join. é Smaller numbers cite the quality of childrenõs pro-

grams, having friends or family in the congregation or the availability of volunteer-

ing opportunities as key to their decision. 

       (continued on page 5) 

 

Inside this Issue:  

 

¶ Spiritual  

 Development 

    Pgs. 2-3, 5 

 

 

¶ Nurturing the  

 Covenant  

 Community 

    Pgs. 8 & 11 

 

 

¶ Outreach 
    Pgs. 10 

 

 

¶ Resources 

        Pg. 4 & 10 

 

¶ Annual Meeting 

        Pg. 6 

 

 

¶ Preschool 

   Pg. 6, 7 

 

 

¶ Worship Info 

 on back 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ministry_of_Jesus#Teachings
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KidsÞ Klub (grades 3-6) 
 

                               FEBRUARY brings FUN, FAITH AND FOOD!   
We start with our annual mission project, Valentine Treat Bags for Meals on Wheels!   

A FUN night where we hang out, make treat bags, cards and placemats for a wonderful organi-
zation  

serving the elderly and homebound in the South Hills and all over the USA!.  
(And YES, we do get to munch on some of the treats as we work!).  

We continue talking about sharing the LOVE and mission work throughout February!    
 

There is no Kids Klub meeting on February 26th but you and your family are invited to join us for  
 ASH WEDNESDAY DINNER AND SERVICE.   

Dinner @ 6:15pm & Service @ 7:30pm 
Join us on Wednesday evenings from 5:00 to 7:00 PM 

$3.00 for dinner and FRIENDS are always welcome! 
Questions?  Are you new to our programs? 

Youth Group (grades 7-12) 
Meets Wednesday evenings from 5:00 ñ7:00 pm 
 

Here are some other dates you want to keep in mind: 

 

Fun Fore All  

May 1st  

We join 6 other churches and do an overnight at Fun Fore All in Cranberry.  Included in the cost (TBD) you get 

snacks, pizza, 5 dollar video game card, unlimited go carts, batting cages, and mini golf.  What else can you sayñit 

is fun! 

 

Retreat  

February 14 -16 

This retreat takes place at Beulah Beach for their White Out Winter Retreat in Vermilion, OH.  This trip will be 

a ton of fun, with great worship, and even includes a trip to Kalahari indoor ǿŀǘŜǊǇŀǊƪΦ Lǘ is always one of the 

best events of the year.  You donõt want to miss this! 

 
Youth Mission Trip  

June 28 ð July 4  

This years trip will be to Puerto Rico.  This trip is available to all students in grades 7-12.  We will serve the peo-

ple in Añasco, who are still struggling from the devastation from hurricane Maria and the earthquake this 

month.  This trip will be very affordable and scholarships are available.  If you have any questions, please contact 

Pastor Matt. 

Childrenõs Church 

 
All children ages 3 through 3rd grade are invited to Room 16 on Sundays at 11:00 am.  Join us as we  

continue our study of òAll Creatures Big & Smalló! 

The 2020 Officers of the Corporation are:  

President                            Kenna Altmeyer 

Secretary                           Cindy Fast 

Treasurer                          Jim Hinerman 

Corporate Counsel            Betty Dillon 

Financial Secretary              Leslie Bogdon 

Payroll Secretary                Leslie Bogdon 

Pickleball  
 

The sport with the funny name is at JMPC.  The low im-

pact game is a combination of tennis, badminton and ping 
pong.  Children through seniors can enjoy fun, fellowship 

and fitness.  Instructions will be provided.   

 A court will be set up in Fellowship Hall on Tuesday and 

Thursdays from 2:00 to 5:00 

each week if enough partici-

pate.   

Call Dottie DeLancey @ (412) 

983-6683 or email 

del2638@gmail.com for more 

information.   
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  Should the need ever arise, we have put into 

place a cancelation policy at JMPC.  If ever in 

doubt that church or church activities are can-

celed you can check the following places: 

¶ Church Voicemail will advise of cancelations 

¶ We will post on FaceBook 

¶ We will post on our Website 

(www.johnmcmillanpc.org) 

¶ You will receive an e-mail advising of the 

cancelation 

¶ WPXI closings & cancelations  

 

* If you are in doubt that it is safe to travelñStay 
home* 

 

 

 

 

The 2020 flower chart is on display in 

the Narthex.  Help to beautify our 

Sanctuary on Sundays throughout the 

year. Flowers are $35.00 and are 

promised to one (1) family per Sunday 

on a first come-first served basis.  

Please pay prior to, or the day you re-

quest flowers to be displayed by plac-

ing your check in the offering plate 

with òflowersó noted, or give to Leslie.   

Call Cindy Fast at 412-854-2356 if you 

have any questions. 

COOKIE  ANGELS  
There are some unseen angels at JMPC. They are the 

wonderful bakers who make cookies, muffins, and oth-

er delicious treats for us all to eat during Fellowship 

hour. Would you like to be an angel, too?   Sign up in 

the Narthex and you will receive a reminder postcard 

for that week. Treats can be dropped off any time be-

fore 9:30 that Sunday morning. If you drop them off 

during the week, please mark the treats with date to 

be used and put in the freezer. 

Thank you all for your 

cards and phone messages 

of well wishes and strength. 

I feel blessed to belong to 

the JMPC family. 

Hugs, 

Linda McCalmont  

tel:(412)%20983-6683
tel:(412)%20983-6683
mailto:del2638@gmail.com
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Greetings from the Building & Grounds Ministry Team. . .  
 

Approximately 15 fluorescent tube lights require replacement in the Fellowship Hall.  Since scaffolding must 

be built to replace the bulbs, it was decided to replace all 40 fluorescent bulbs with longer lasting, energy 
efficient LED tubes.  In addition to an expected life of 50,000 hours as compared to 8000 hour fluorescents, 

and a decrease in energy usage of over 50%, the LED tubes can be retrofitted into the existing fixtures.  

Further cost savings will be realized since the ballast to operate a fluorescent tube will be eliminated and its 

$22 replacement cost.  The project is scheduled for early February and the cost is expected to be in $300-

$400 range.  Since the work could take a few days, every attempt will be made to minimize disruption to 

Fellowship Hall Activities.  

  

With God's blessing 

Steve Masley  

Itõs almost SOUPER BOWL time!  The Souper Bowl 

of Caring is a national program to help the hungry.  

It started more than 25 years ago by a church youth 

group.  On Sunday, February 2nd look for the Soup 

Pot in the narthex.  Bring a can of non-perishable 

food and $1 to help feed people in need.   

 

All food and money will be donated to SHIM (South Hills Interfaith 

Movement) to help with their food bank.    

John McMillan Columbarium  
 

Looking for a final resting place?  John McMillan does have a location for your remains by 

way of our Columbarium for interment of your cremated ashes.   

No one wants to dwell on the end of their earthly life but if you have no final arrange-

ments and are agreeable to cremation, consider the John McMillan Columbarium.   

The Columbarium is located on the east side of the church in a separate courtyard.  The 

fenced area is available for reflection by your loved ones and friends.  Your name, birth 

and death dates are engraved on a granite plaque covering the niche holding your urn.  

The niches are capable of holding one or two urns.   The niches are priced at $1,250 

which includes the niche, one or two urns, engraving of names and dates, and perpetual 

care.  

If you would like to discuss this further or reserve a niche, please contact Judy Gaudelli, 

Steve Masley, or Wayne Fast.   

Adult Mission Trip 
Come and join us for a week of service and fellowship in Wilmington, 
North Carolina.   We will be rebuilding homes after two hurricanes de-
stroyed and flooded the area.  We will leave Sunday, March 22nd (early 
morning) and return Saturday, March 28 th.  The cost of the trip is $150 and 
everyone is welcome; feel free to invite friends.  Please contact Pastor Jeff 
if you  would like more details.  
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Adult  Fellowship & Learning Opportunities   

The Women's  

Breakfast Club  
 

We meet for breakfast on the 

3rd Tuesday of each month at 

9:00am at Eat ôN Park across 

from South Park Shops. In Feb-

ruary join us on the 18th.  
 

Everyone is invited and can 

bring a friend!  
 

We have great fun and fellow-

ship and look forward to seeing 

each other every month. 

Are you looking for an opportunity to explore God's Word? 

Drop in on the adult Bible class.  We meet Sunday morning in Fellowship Hall from 

9:30am to 10:30 for Bible reading and round-table discussion.  No experience is  

necessary and there is no homework!  We even provide coffee.   
 

If you have questions, see Hugh Given, Dan or Susan Zearley. 

John Covenant Group 

(Menõs Bible Study) 
 

JMPC has a menõs Bible 
Study meets twice a month 

on the 2nd & 4th Wednes-

days at 9:30am at the 

church.  The dates for Feb-

ruary are the 12th & 26th.  

We are currently using a 

study about òIntegrityó.  If 

you have any questions, see 

Hugh Given.  

Brown Bag Bible Study and After Dinner Bible Study  

 

Pastor Jeff leads the Wednesday Brown Bag Bible Study and the Tuesday After Dinner Bible 

Study groups on the first and third Wednesdays of each month at noon for the brown bag 

Group and the second and fourth Tuesdays of each month at 6pm for the after-dinner group. 

The same lessons are offered at each study group so there is no need to attend both. Make 2020 

a time to get back to the Bible with our lively discussions and fellowship. We will look forward 

to seeing you.  

IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT!!  The Brown Bag Bible Study will meet on January 29 

rather that February 5 as a result of a conflict in Pastor Jeffõs schedule. 

MENõS BREAKFAST  

 
We meet for breakfast on the 

4th Monday of the month.  We 

will continue to meet at the Eat 

N Park on 88 by the South Park 

Shops on February 24th.  

 

Sadly, on Mondays there is no 

buffet. We will hopefully manage. 

See you then and invite your 

friends.  
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Per Capita ð What it is and why we should pay it.  

Every PCUSA church is encouraged to contribute to the denomination a specific dollar amount per active member. 

I say òencouragedó because the PCUSA Book of Order does not make the contribution of either members or 

churches mandatory. For members and churches, it is a voluntary contribution. The òper memberó amount is based 

on the budget created at each biennial meeting of the General Assembly. This year the amount is $34.79 per active 

member. With 415 active members, JMPC is encouraged to contribute $14,473.85. What is interesting about per 

capita is that while the contribution of the individual churches is voluntary, the presbyteries are obligated to pay a 

contribution to the PCUSA in an amount based on an amount paid to them if each church paid its full per capita. In 

other words, if we donõt pay, the presbytery pays anyway. Historically, JMPC has only paid as per capita what indi-

vidual members have contributed for that purpose. It is my hope that JMPC pay its full share (which we have admit-

tedly not done in the past). We are asking each member to prayerfully consider contributing $34.79 to support our 

denomination. 

Like many Presbyterians, you may have wondered, òExactly what does per capita do?ó 

What we do pay is split between Pittsburgh Presbytery, the Synod of the Trinity, and the PCUSA General Assem-

bly. The work of each of these parts of the PCUSA benefits every congregation and members of the PCUSA to be 

a people of hope.  

Per capita is the amount of support, per member, that our congregation remits to our Presbytery that is then sent 

onto our Synod and the General Assembly.  This money is part of the glue that holds Presbyterians together.  It is 

the money that enables us to work with other Presbyterian churches in our Presbytery and across the country.  It 

is also money that allows us to work with other churches to further the mission of Jesus Christ around the world. 

How important is per capita?  Here are some examples: 

¶ Your per capita pays for the General Assembly meeting every two years where Presbyterians gather together 

to worship and discern the mind of Christ for the church. 

¶ In many places in our world, it is difficult to òdo missionó except by working ecumenically with other churches. 

Your per capita helps to pay for meetings of Presbyterians with people of other Christian churches, allowing us 

to maintain those ties for mission. 

¶ Your per capita pays for producing the Book of Order and The Book of Confessions, including in Spanish, Ko-

rean, and Braille. 

¶ Your per capita helps to fund the Presbyterian Historical Society ð preserving and sharing the Presbyterian ex-

perience. 

¶ Your per capita funds the preparation, administration, and grading of standard ordination examinations for sem-

inary students. 

¶ Your per capita pays for annual training events for presbytery executives, stated clerks, and others who help 

lead our work and mission. 

¶ Your per capita pays for the travel expenses of the Moderator and Vice Moderator of the General Assembly of 

the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) as they make their way across the church to share with and listen to folks like 

you about the exciting things God is doing in our midst. 

We need each other as we work together to share the good news of Jesus Christ.  As we benefit from the gifts, 

skills, vision, and ministry of each other in this place, so, too, do we benefit from an even wider array of gifts and 

ministry of our Presbyterian brothers and sisters across the church.  Your per capita pays for the programs, train-

ing, and resources that help us work together and discern the mind of Christ for the PC(USA). 

Page 9 Interface 

February Birthdays  

1 Robert dePoutiloff 

2 Tom Zandhuis 

3 Megan Ellis-Lewis 

3 Michael Pearce 

4 Fred Founds 

4 Don Guinn 

5 James Harris 

5 Betty Jolley 

6 Charlie Previs 

7 Austin Jameyson 

8 Connor Shinton 

11 Sandy Underwood 

11 Matt Webb 

12   Emily Cowser 

12 Cian Mori 

14  Dan DePra 

14 Don Fickter 

14 Valene Scalise 

14 Henry Waterstram 

15 Nancy Page 

15   Barb Pohodich 

15 Matthew Webb 

18 Scott Carter 

18 Wendy Edgar 

18 Mae Johnson 

19 Dave Dowdell 

19 Lynn Duda 

20 Dan Fuller 

20 Jackie Parker 

21 Nathan Knopp 

21 Riley Marshall 

22 Cassie Jameyson 

22 Larry Mickey 

23 Cheryl Graves 

24 Alivia Cartwright 

25  Stephen Previs 

26  Jane Blackburn 

26 Jeff Danchik 

26 Andrew Fossick 

26  Toni Sulkowski 

27  Dave Blackburn 

27 Dottie DeLancey 

27  Chelsea Previs 

28  Alex Scott 

If your birthday is in February and is not included on this list, please contact the church office  

(412-833-4704). 

Praying for JMPC  

February 2          February 16  

  Larry & Jan Mickey            Sam & Minette Page 

  Tammy Minteer; Kevin, Kyle         Eric & Jackie Parker; Katelyn, Nolan  

  Mike & Emily Mirarchi; Bennett         Dave Parks  

    Rich & Lori Mirarchi            Rowena & Carl Partyka 

  Kristen & Cody Morgan           Darlene Pauley; Samantha, Jacob 

            

February 9           February 23      

  Ron Mrenak & Kathleen Kasper          Dave & Tami Pauline; Peyton   

  Scott & Sandy Nowak            Dawn Pearce; Michael, Patrick 

  Geoff & Marnie Oakley; Marissa, Evan          Joe & Linda Pelan 

  Kylee Oliastro; Matilda, Nico         Ray & Sue Pierson  

   Fred & Nancy Page           Emil & Barb Pohodich 
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JMPC Book Club  

Monday, Feb. 17 @ 7:00 pm A Gentleman in Moscow by Amor Towles 
 

In 1922, Count Alexander Rostov is deemed an unrepentant aristocrat by a Bolshevik tribunal and is sen-

tenced to house arrest in the Metropol, a grand hotel across the street from the Kremlin. Rostov, an in-

domitable man of erudition and wit, has never worked a day in his life, and he must now live in an attic 

room while some of the most tumultuous decades in Russian history are unfolding out-

side the hotel's doors. Unexpectedly, his reduced circumstances provide him entry into 

a much larger world of emotional discovery. Brimming with humor, a glittering cast of 

characters, and one beautifully rendered scene after another, this singular novel casts a 

spell as it relates the count's endeavor to gain a deeper understanding of what it means 

to be a man of purpose (Goodreads). 

Afternoon Spring Tea  
Thursday, March 19 th  @ 12:30  

 
Join us for a delightful afternoon tea, featuring tea sandwiches, salad, shortbread cookies, and of course tea.  

We will enjoy singing a few hymns and listening to a story òA Frontier Woman Looks Back on her Life.ó  If 

you would like, wear your spring bonnets and flowing skirts in celebration of the first day of spring. Invite 

your friends or family to join us. We also hope to borrow your china, your teapots, cups, tablecloths, three

-tiered tray holders, and vases for our table setups, (if you have any). Cost: $5.00. Signup in the Narthex.   

Contact Pam Dobos or Linda Pelan with questions. 

AMADEUS    

 

We will be going to the show of òAMADEUSó at the Little Lake 

Theater, 500 Lakeside Drive, Canonsburg, PA on Friday, May 8th @ 

8pm. Mainstage tickets for 20 or more are $19.  There is a sign-up 

sheet in the Narthex.  Questions, call Connie Smith @ 412-608-0000. 
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Pastorõs Article              (continued from front page) 

That sounds like some information we need to use as we analyze our worship experience on Sunday morn-

ings. Do we present quality sermons? Even if we do, can we make them better? Do we welcome people in 

worship? Even if we do, can we do it better? Do we present an understandable and memorable worship ex-

perience? Even if we do, can we make it more understandable and memorable? 

And more than worship, are there other things we do at JMPC that we can do better so that people look at 

our mission and ministry as more understandable and memorable?  

Well, I am happy to report that your Session has begun to evaluate such things. The first Saturday in January 

we held our annual officer retreat. Prior to the retreat, we read the book òFor a New Generationó by Lee 

Kricher, lead pastor at Pittsburghõs Amplify Church. I encourage everyone in the church to read this book. It 

is the story of how Amplify went from a dying church ready to close its doors to a successful church with a 

very young congregation. I donõt want JMPC to be like Amplify, but their story speaks about how a church 

makes its message about Jesus understandable and memorable. Session will be using parts of this book as we 

evaluate our missions and ministries here at JMPC.  

Here are some of the strategies we will assess and are highlighted in the book (I have a study guide that I can 

give you if you are interested in looking for more details.) 

1. Adopt a new (modern) mindset. 

2. Identify the essentials 

3. Reduce the distractions 

4. Elevate your standards 

5. Build a mentoring culture 

These are long term propositions, but they are the kind of planning Session believes to be important as JMPC 

enters the new decade. We are looking forward to the future of JMPC. We trust you are, too. 

 

Pastor Jeff  

Ash Wednesday Soup and Salad Potluck Dinner  

and ServiceñFebruary 26th  

 
Join us on Wednesday February 26th for a soup and salad dinner before the Ash 

Wednesday service. Bring a crock pot of your best homemade soup, a bowl of your 

favorite salad, or your tastiest dessert and begin the Lenten season with a time of 

simple food and fellowship. Dinner will be at 6:15pm and will finish in time for the 

7:30 service. The First Church of Duquesne will share dinner and the service with 

us.  Please come and worship with us for the start of the Lenten season. A signup 

sheet is posted in the narthex. 
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Music Notes  

Praise the Lord.  How good it is to sing praises to our God, how pleasant and fitting to praise him!  Psalm 147:1 

 

Opportunity Awaits!  

February is a wonderful month to join a choir.  We are starting to practice new music for 

spring, Lent and Easter.  You can brighten these dark days of winter by joining the Chancel 

Choir or Celebration Ringers.  Music lifts the spirit and brings you closer to God.  Being a 

member of a group is also a wonderful way to make friends.  We always welcome new 

members.  Chancel Choir rehearses on Thursday evenings from 7:30 to 9:00.  Celebration 

Ringers practice on Wednesday evenings from 7:00 to 8:00.   

 
New Music  

I am happy to announce that, starting this month, Marielle Brown and David Deckard will 

be leading some of our hymns at 11:00.  They will be playing some old favorites from the 

hymnal and some of the newer songs we enjoy.  David plays guitar and sings and Marielle 

plays piano and sings.  Please be sure to sing along with them . 

 

The Annual Meeting of the  

Congregation & Corporation  
 

Sunday, February 9th  

At the conclusion of the 11:00 Worship Service  
 

The purpose of the meeting is to receive the Annual Report and JMPC Budget for 2020.   

 

The Annual Report  will be available on-line at www.johnmcmillanpc.org by February 5. However, if 

you do not have access to the report on-line, there will be copies available on the table in the Narthex. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
  

 
John McMillan Preschool  
Sarris Easter  Candy Sale  

 
Easter  candy orders will be taken  
Sundays , February  9 th , 16th  and 23 rd .  
Sarris candy will again be available at the same prices as in stores. 
 
Please consider ordering your Sarris Easter candy at JMPC,  
as all proceeds will benefit our Preschool. 
 
Candy will be delivered on Tuesday, March 24 th . 
 
Thank you for your support!  
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